
 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH OF CORN HILL 
8626 FM 1105  •  JARRELL, TX 76537 

 

            Weekend Mass Schedule                                                         Pastor:  (vacant)              Deacon:  Gene Davis 
               Saturday Vigil 6:00 PM                                                      Parish Office:  512-863-3020 

    Sunday   8:30 AM                                        Office Hours:  Wed & Thurs, 10:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
                   Sunday   10:30 AM                           Website:  www.holytrinityofcornhill.org  
            Sacrament of Reconciliation       E-mail:  holytrinitycc@yahoo.com 
              Saturday 5:15 – 5:45 PM        Bulletin Deadline: Tuesdays @ 3:00 PM        
              Sunday   7:45 – 8:15 AM       PAC Rentals – Frank D’Elia 746-4317/512-639-8546 

Secretary/Rel Ed–Jennifer Klepac 254-760-4436      Cemetery Contact – Ken Loudermilk 869-7351                                                                            
Finance Chairman –Tommy Sladecek  746-5881                  Music Ministry – Ronnie Simek  512-630-5074 
Council Chairman – Rodney Bruce 512-563-8518      Prayer Journal at Side Altar with the Blessed Mother 
 
 
      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Today (Sunday, June 2) is our Annual June Fundraiser!  A Polka Mass will be celebrated in the church at 10:30 a.m. with music 
provided by the Taylor Czech Chorus and our choir.  A Fried Chicken and Sausage dinner and Silent Auction will follow in the PAC 
from 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  Adults:  $8.50 / Children:  $4.00.  To-go plates will be available at the drive-thru.  We welcome all those 
who have come to celebrate with us and we thank you, in advance, for your generosity, which will help our brothers and 
sisters in West get their lives back together, as all proceeds/donations will be forwarded to the West Relief Fund. 

 

 

Mass Intentions & Schedule for the Week 

 
 

Saturday June 1    6:00 PM  C Syl H. Smith 
Sunday June 2    8:30 AM  C Frank & Anastasia Knapek 
Sunday June 2  10:30 PM  C For the Parish Family 
 

Wednesday June 5    6:00 PM  C Tommie Martine 
First Friday June 7    6:00 PM  C Liv/Dec Mbrs of Catholic Life Insur. 
 

Saturday June 8    6:00 PM  C Liv/Dec Mbrs of the Valenta family 
Sunday June 9    8:30 AM  C For Our 2013 Graduates 
Sunday June 9  10:30 PM  C John & Annie Valis family 
 

 

C = Church 

      

Holy Trinity Prayer Tree 

 

 

For a greater belief in 
the True Present of Christ 

in the Eucharist … 

we pray to the Lord. 

   

 Mass                          Lectors                 Altar Servers    Present Gifts                Ministers Holy Communion                    
 

June 1   Aaron Liles  Jacob Liles  Alex & Virginia  Aaron Liles 
6:00 PM      Ciara Hernandez     Hernandez  Janine Nemec 
 
June 2   Kathy Windhauser  Kelsey Marquis  Jerry David  Kathy Windhauser 
8:30 AM      Matthew Vrabel     Jerry David 
 
June 2   Nancy Zenner  (volunteers)  (ushers/volunteers)  Pete Zenner 
10:30 AM            Nancy Zenner 
 
June 8   Rodney Bruce  Travis Clawson  Mark & Debbie  Rodney Bruce 
6:00 PM      Thomas Clawson     Klaus   Carolyn Barker 
 
June 9   John Obst  Jamie Danek  Johnny & Dee  Johnny Martinka 
8:30 AM      John Danek     Martinka  James Nemec 
 
June 9   Curt Bailey  Matthew Klepac  Louis & Louise  Keith Youngpeter 
10:30 AM      Nathan Klepac     Straka   Louise Straka 
 
Ministers of Holy Communion to Shut-Ins:  June 2:  Jerry David  June 9:  James Nemec 
 

Weekly Collection:                 $2,677.00 

Most Holy Body & Blood 

of Christ 
 

June 2, 2013 

 

If the need for a priest arises, please contact St. Helen’s Church in Georgetown (512-863-3041). 
 

 
 

Today’s Gospel portrays one of several versions of Jesus feeding a large crowd with only a few loaves and fish.  The 
disciples are unable to meet the needs of the people without Jesus’ help; they turn to him to care for the needs of so many.  
What events or defining moments have opened your eyes to the need for Christ’s grace and blessing?  How do you patiently 
respond to other’s needs, even when you feel interrupted? 
 

 

http://www.holytrinityofcornhill.org/
mailto:holytrinitycc@yahoo.com


 
 

The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  For information, or to sign-up, 
contact the parish office.  This week, the crucifix will be in the home of the Bill & Monica Sherek family.  Next week, it will be in 
the home of Kathy Windhauser.  Please pray for vocations. 
 
The K.J.Z.T. St. Agnes Society #15 will meet this Wednesday, June 5, at 6:00 p.m. in the home of Barbara Danek.  All 
members are welcome and encouraged to attend. 

 
In order to honor our parish family graduates of 2013, the 8:30 a.m. Mass next Sunday, June 9, will be 
celebrated for them.    

 
 

It’s time for Vacation Bible School!  We will have this year’s VBS on Monday, July 8, from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. and our 
theme will be TRUST GOD!  With life being a roller coaster – with lots of ups and downs – it is important for our children to learn 
to TRUST GOD and to know that, with Him, we will always have a safe landing.  So join us for lots of learning through lots of fun 
and don’t forget to invite a friend!  We will have snacks and pizza for lunch and the whole day is free to everyone.  Please 
RSVP to Jennifer in the office (863-3020 or email:  holytrinitycc@yahoo.com) by June 23 (will need t-shirt sizes as well).   
 
Check out our parish website at www.holytrinityofcornhill.org!  We have been adding to and reorganizing the site and are 
happy to announce that the weekly bulletin is now on there (under the NEWS tab), along with many other things!  Though we’re 
not through with the facelift, if you have any ideas or information you would like to see on there, please let us know (contact 
Jennifer in the office).  Thanks so much to David Houck for donating the space and his hard work for our site (and that’s 
his profession, so if anyone else needs assistance in this or the computer area, don’t hesitate to contact him.  His info 
is on our site – under ‘website contact’). 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As most of you have heard, we have been assigned a new pastor, Fr. Stephen Nesrsta.  He has been a priest for 18 
years, and is currently the pastor of St. John the Baptist in Fayetteville and St. Mary Mission in Ellinger.  His official first day 
here will be Monday, July 1.  He will be pastor for us and for Sts. Cyril & Methodius in Granger as well.   Please pray for him, his 
current congregations and our/Granger’s congregations as he makes this transition.  Please also pray for Fr. Joseph Nisari, of 
Granger, in his transition, as he will be the new pastor for St. Joseph’s in Dime Box and Holy Family Mission in Lexington.  No 
matter what changes may come or what will be expected of us, we must all remember that God has a master plan.  We all play 
a role in that plan and must fulfill our duties in a respectful manner and with joy in our hearts. 
 
Celebration of Corpus Christi without our annual procession:  though, sadly, we will not be having our annual 
procession for Corpus Christi this year (due to the fundraiser and our pastoral situation), we must remember to 
celebrate this feast whole-heartedly and remember why we do so each year.  As Catholics, we are bound by the 
resounding words of Our Lord, “Do this in memory of me.”  In our celebration of the Eucharist, as one of our most 
beloved Sacraments, we recall not only the gift that God gave us so many years ago, His Son Jesus Christ, but the 
overwhelming sacrifice of Jesus in dying for us so that we may live with Him and His heavenly Father for eternity. 

 

What Christ does for us in Holy Communion is shown by this Sacrament’s sign:  He comes to us in the form of a 
meal.  As we must eat to maintain life, to grow and remain strong, so this food is the great means of growing in the 
life of grace.  A preview of this food was the manna by which God kept the Israelites alive in the desert; Christ refers to this 
then tells us that He Himself will be the food that sustains the greater and eternal life of grace.  Food must be taken 
frequently; so our spiritual growth requires frequent reception of the Eucharist.  Our Eucharistic meal is, above all, our 
greatest way of being united to one another in the Church.  The more we eat together with our family and friends, the more 
we get to know and understand each other, the stronger our love should grow.  The more we put into celebrating the Mass 
and partaking of the Eucharist, the more we will receive from it.  Christ is present in the priest and in the people, as we read 
and listen, preach and sing, and as we offer this great prayer of thanksgiving.  The better we try to do these things, the more 
consciously we join ourselves to Him, the more we will receive from our union with Christ in Holy Communion.  The 
Eucharist is the most intimate, personal, and meaningful union with Christ possible, if we prepare for it and give ourselves to 
Him.  He gives us Himself totally.  The rest is up to us.          p. 256–257, Christ Among Us 
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